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(b) Part 1024 of chapter X of title 10 
of the Code of Federal Regulations 
shall not apply to actions taken under 
this part. 

§ 452.2 Definitions. 
As used in this part: 
Cellulosic biofuel means any liquid 

fuel produced from cellulosic feed-
stocks. 

Cellulosic feedstock means any 
lignocellulosic feedstock as defined by 
EPAct, section 932(a)(2). 

Commercially significant quantity 
means 10 million gallons or more of 
cellulosic biofuels produced in one 
year. 

DOE means the U.S. Department of 
Energy. 

Eligible biofuels producer means a 
business association, including but not 
limited to a sole proprietorship, part-
nership, joint venture, corporation, or 
other business entity that owns and op-
erates, or plans to own and operate, an 
eligible cellulosic biofuels production 
facility and that meets all other eligi-
bility requirements that are conditions 
on the receipt of production incentives 
under this part. 

Eligible cellulosic biofuels production 
facility means a facility— 

(1) Located in the United States (in-
cluding U.S. territories and posses-
sions); 

(2) Which meets all applicable Fed-
eral and State permitting require-
ments; 

(3) Employs a demonstrated refining 
technology; and 

(4) Meets any relevant financial cri-
teria established by the Secretary. 

EPAct 2005 means the Energy Policy 
Act of 2005, Public Law 109–58 (August 
8, 2005). 

Open window means the period during 
each reverse auction, as specified in an 
associated solicitation, during which 
DOE accepts bids for production incen-
tives under this part. 

Secretary means the Secretary of En-
ergy. 

§ 452.3 Solicitations. 
The reverse auction process com-

mences with the issuance of a solicita-
tion by DOE. DOE will publish a solici-
tation in the FEDERAL REGISTER and 
shall post the solicitation on its 

website at www.eere.energy.gov no 
later than 60 days before the bidding in 
a reverse auction under this part com-
mences. The solicitation shall: 

(a) Invite interested persons and 
businesses to submit pre-qualification 
statements; 

(b) Set forth the terms on which bids 
will be accepted; 

(c) Specify the open window for bid-
ding; and 

(d) Specify the date by which success-
ful bidders will be required to file pre- 
auction eligibility submissions. 

§ 452.4 Eligibility requirements. 
(a) Pre-auction eligibility submissions. 

(1) Entities that intend to participate 
in a reverse auction, within the time 
period stated in the relevant solicita-
tion, must file a pre-auction eligibility 
submission that provides all informa-
tion requested in the applicable solici-
tation to which it is responding, in-
cluding an implementation plan. 

(2) Each pre-auction eligibility sub-
mission’s implementation plan must, 
at a minimum: 

(i) Demonstrate that the filing party 
owns and operates or plans to own and 
operate an eligible cellulosic biofuels 
production facility; 

(ii) Identify the site or proposed site 
for the filing party’s eligible cellulosic 
biofuels production facility; 

(iii) Demonstrate that the cellulosic 
biofuel to be produced for purposes of 
receiving an award either currently is 
suitable for widespread general use as a 
transportation fuel or will be suitable 
for such use in a timeframe and in suf-
ficient volumes to significantly con-
tribute to the goal of 1 billion gallons 
of refined cellulosic biofuel by August 
2015. 

(iv) Provide audited or pro forma fi-
nancial statements for the latest 12 
month period; and 

(v) Identify one or more proposed 
sources of financing for the construc-
tion or expansion of the filing party’s 
eligible cellulosic biofuels production 
facility. 

(b) Notification of pre-auction eligibility 
status. DOE shall notify each entity 
that files a pre-auction eligibility sub-
mission of its acceptance or rejection 
no later than 15 days before the reverse 
auction for which the submission was 
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